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October 13th, 2023 

Ms. Emily W. Johnson, AICP 
Senior Planner 
City of Ocala 
Growth Management Department 
201 SE 3rd Street, Second Floor 
Ocala, Florida 34471 

Subject: City of Ocala 23-03ESR  
Response Type: No Comments

Dear Ms. Johnson, 

Pursuant to Section 163.3184(3), Florida Statutes (F.S.), in its role as a reviewing agency as 
identified in Section 163.3184(1)(c), F.S., the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 
reviewed the amendment of City of Ocala’s Proposed 23-03ESR, as requested in your transmittal 
letter, dated September 21, 2023.  

Proposed Ordinance: 
This comprehensive plan amendment of the City’s Comprehensive Plan includes the proposed 
Water Supply Facilities Work Plan to be incorporated into the Comprehensive Plan by reference; 
text amendments to associated goals, objectives, and policies; and an updated 10-year project 
schedule for the City’s Water Resources Capital Improvement Plan. 

Result: 
FDOT has reviewed the transmitted amendment for the City of Ocala pursuant to Section 
163.3184(3), Florida Statutes. The proposed FLU amendment is not anticipated to have
significant adverse impacts to transportation resources or facilities of state importance. We 
appreciate the opportunity to review the proposed amendment and request that a copy of the 
adopted amendment, along with the supporting data and analysis be transmitted to the 
Department. Thank you for coordinating the review of this proposed amendment with FDOT. If 
you have any questions, you may contact me at 386-943-5457 or by email at 
james.rodriguez@dot.state.fl.us. 

Sincerely, 

James Rodriguez 
D5 Growth Management Coordinator

cc:   Christopher Rison, Marion County 
Tara McCue, ECFRPC 
D. Ray Eubanks, DEO 
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